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Mission Paraguay 2009
Through the generosity of donors the following projects have been funded:

- the construction of a new centre for work with children, to house the sewing workshop begun in 2008 and as a base for outreach into the local community at San Lorenzo on the outskirts of Asunción. (Scheduled for completion in October);
- the completion of the construction of the new church of San Mateo at Rio Verde in the Chaco.  This includes the building of a 40,000 litre underground storage tank (aljibe) for rainwater collected from the roof for use during periods of drought.  There is sufficient funding available to provide additional furniture and equipment for the church. (Church begun by Mission Paraguay in 2008 and scheduled for completion in September 2009);
- the completion of the construction of the new church at Yvopovo, approximately 50km north west of Concepción. (Begun by Mission Paraguay in 2008 and scheduled for completion in September 2009);
- the building of a 20,000 litre aljibe for rainwater collected from the roof of the translation centre at Rio Verde.   (Scheduled for completion in late September / early October);

- repairs and improvements to the guttering of the diocesan buildings at Rio Verde to aid the collection of rainwater;

- the purchase of the land on which the Remansito Church and adjacent sports field is situated.  (the legal arrangements for this are currently underway);

- extensions to two overcrowded homes at Roque Alonso and Remansito on the outskirts of Asunción;

- the completion of a number of adobe homes for Indian families and of other adobe buildings to be used for community health purposes at El Estribo in the Chaco.  (work still ongoing);

- the supply of corrugated sheeting for families in the Chaco to carry out self help improvements to their homes;

- the construction of two longdrop toilets for communities in El Estribo; 

- the construction of an entrance ramp and other improvements to the home of a disabled person at Mirador; 

- painting of diocesan buildings at Inmaculada, Villa Alta and San Pedro Church at Concepción.  Other small scale building work was also funded at Concepción;
- electrical installation work at the Diocesan Centre at Emboscada (not yet completed);

- ongoing support for the sewing projects begun by Mission Paraguay in 2008 at Inmaculada and San Lorenzo and new projects begun this year at Remansito, Mirador, Zeballos Cue(for a short period only) and at Rio Verde.  It is hoped that these new sewing projects will continue;

- a variety of work with children and young people at Roque Alonso, Mirador, Zeballos Cue, Remansito, in the Chaco and in areas where the church is working in and around Concepción.    This funding included a number of significant donations made through Mission Paraguay for specific areas of work with children or for providing food for underprivileged children;

- significant donations towards the work of the Annex School in Asunción;

- a limited number of medicines and medical assistance.
- Once all the above work is completed it is likely that there will be some monies remaining which will enable some of the projects planned for 2010 to be brought forward.
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